### 2024-2025 学年度九年级第一学期期中考试英语试卷

### 注意事项:

- 1. 你拿到的试卷满分为120分,考试时间为120分钟;
- 2. 试卷包括"试题卷"和"答题卷"两部分,"试题卷"共8页,"答题卷"共2页;
- 3. 请务必在"答题卷"上答题,在"试题卷"上答题是无效的;
- 4. 考试结束后,请将"试题卷"和"答题卷"一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共四大题,满分20分)

I. 短对话理解(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)

你将听到五段对话,每段对话后有一个小题。请在每小题所给的 A、B、C 三个 选项中选出一个最佳选项。每段对话读两遍。

1. Where is Tom going to spend the National Day Holiday?









2. What is Bill going to buy?





- 3. How will they go to travel?
- A. By air.
- B. By bus.
- C. By coach.
- 4. What was Peter doing when Kate phone d him?
- A. He was skating.
  - B. He was having a shower.
- C. He was swimming.

- 5. How soon will the train leave?
- A. In an hour.
- B. Half an hour.
- C. In ten minutes.
- Ⅱ.长对话理解(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)

你将听到两段对话,每段对话后有几个小题。请在每小题所给的 A、B、C 三个 选项中选出一个最佳选项。每段对话读两遍。

听对话,回答以下各小题。

- 6. What does Mark plan to do?
- A. Take a trip to Hefei. B. Visit the Great Wall. C. Learn with his sister.
- 7. How often does Mark visit his grandma?

A. Once a week. B. Once a month. C. Once a year.

听对话,回答以下各小题。

- 8. Why is the girl worried?
- A. Because she can't find her bike.
- B. Because she forgot to lock her bike.
- C. Because she lost the key to her bike
- 9. What did the girl do on Thursday?
- A. She played in the park. B. She visited the museum. C. She went to the movies.
- 10. When did Tim need to use the bike?
- A. On Thursday. B. On Saturday. C. On Sunday.
- Ⅲ. 短文理解(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)

你将听到一篇短文,短文后有五个小题。请根据短文内容,在每小题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出一个最佳选项。短文读两遍。

听短文,回答以下各小题。

- 11. Where is the speaker now?
- A. In China. B. In America. C. In France.
- 12. What's the speaker's favorite festival?
- A. The Lantern Festival. B. The Spring Festival. C. The Mid-autumn Festival.
- 13. Why does the speaker like the festival best?
- A. Because she can get some presents.
- B. Because she can eat a lot of delicious food.
- C. Because she can spend time with her family.
- 14. How is the village?
- A. Old and clean. B. Small and quiet. C. Big and beautiful.
- 15. What did the speaker buy with the money?
- A. Science books and a watch. B. Some notebooks and a watch. C. Science books and lanterns.

#### Ⅳ. 信息转换(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)

你将听到一篇短文。请根据短文内容,写出下面表格中所缺的单词,每空仅填一词。短文读 两遍。

A class discussion on stress					
Miss Lee	She said she liked to enjoy classic music in the <u>16</u> with her friends when she had stress.				
Linda	Linda's way was to stay home alone and watch her favorite short _17				
Emily	She would like to <u>18</u> her grandparents in the country.				
Mike	He liked to 19 in the park, look at the blue sky and read some books.				
Conclusion	As a student, we should face stress and try to 20 it in right ways.				

## 第二部分 英语知识运用(共两大题,满分30分)

## Ⅴ. 单项填空(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

从每小题所给的 A	、B、C、D 四个选项	中选出一个可以填入	入空白处的最佳选项				
1. —What should I do	in my job?						
—You need to listen to the needs of the and help them choose what they want.							
A. passengers	B. customers	C. pioneers	D. soldiers				
2. After our school vo	lleyball team won the ma	itch, weit by l	holding a party with our				
fans.							
A. founded	B. realized	C. celebrated	D. controlled				
3. The old man on the	flight next to me is almo	st You'd bett	er speak as loudly as you				
can.							
A. sick	B. silent	C. deaf	D. brave				
4. —You can enjoy all kinds of water sports, or lie on the beach.							
—Thanks a lot.							
A. hardly	B. simply	C. luckily	D. exactly				
5. —Who can come an	nd do some voluntary wo	rk in the old people's ho	ouse this weekend?				
—Jim and I are free this	s weekend of	us can.					
A. Neither	B. Both	C. All	D. None				
6. — Can you help me	e answer the door at the n	noment? I a pa	aper and can't answer it				
right now.							

— No problem.						
A. wrote	B. will write	C. am writing	D. have written			
7. Success is only for	7. Success is only for those who never hope, no matter how hard the road may be.					
A. turn off	B. give up	C. sign up	D. hand in			
8 I was wa	tching the play, I realized	I that I had seen it before	but forgotten the end.			
A. Though	B. Unless	C. Since	D. While			
9. You are not expected	ed to stay home alone dur	ing the weekends withou	ut doing It's			
harmful to your health.						
A. something	B. nothing	C. anything	D. everything			
10. — My deskmate J	ack entered the chess con	npetition and won first p	rize.			
<u> </u>						
A. I am not certain	B. That's amazing	C. Good idea	D. Not at all			
Ⅵ. 完形填空(共)	20 小题;每小题 1 分	<b>),满分 20</b> 分)				
阅读下列短文,从	每小题所给的 A、B。	、C、D 四个选项中	选出一个最佳选项。			
		A				
When I arrived i	n the Lofoten Island with	my family, it was on a	July evening. A			
this time of year, the su	in never goes down so it i	never gets dark	the islands are so far			
north. We sat on a boat	for hours, watching the s	sunlight shining on the m	ountains across the water			
On the second day, we	made a to take	a boat trip.				
The boat leaves	at 12 noon every day. Ped	ople have to the	e day before or by 10: 30			
on the day of the trip. I	've booked the day before	e. When we got up that d	lay, it was raining hard			
but we still or	n time. We were lucky, W	When in the afternoon, the	e sun came out again. On			
our last day, we paid a	to the Museum	of Lofoten Life. In the p	east, the islands were			
famous for Pe	eople sailed there in smal	l open boats from other a	areas to fish. All these			
visiting fishermen need	led to stay and o	over the years many fishe	ermen's houses			
by the water. In the mu	seum, some of these are of	on show as well as fishin	g equipment, boathouses			
and boats. In	summer, it's open daily f	Form 11 am to 5: 30 pm a	and during the rest of the			
year, it's open from Mo	onday to Friday, 11 am to	3 pm.				

You should go on a trip to the Lofoten Islands. You will enjoy your trip there.								
11.	A.	bright	В.	grey	C.	dark	D.	black
12.	A.	so	В.	when	C.	because	D.	until
13.	A.	tower	В.	decision	C.	hope	D.	gift
14.	A.	book	В.	trade	C.	sell	D.	bring
15.	A.	set up	В.	set off	C.	work on	D.	work out
16.	A.	visit	В.	drop	C.	call	D.	sight
17.	A.	skiing	В.	swimming	C.	surfing	D.	fishing
18.	A.	somewhere	В.	everywhere	C.	anywhere	D.	nowhere
19.	A.	repaired	В.	appeared	C.	stored	D.	missed
20.	A.	possible	В.	necessary	C.	traditional	D.	comfortable
					В			
	T	here are always	tim	es when you need to	leav	e your child at home	alo	ne. It's for
parents to worry about when leaving kids alone for the first time. What can you do to make								
yourself?								
	Things to Think About							
It can be to know at what age kids are ready to be home alone. But usually, it's								
not a good idea to leave kids younger than 10 years old at home alone.								
Think about the where you live. For example, are neighbors nearly friendly? Do								
you live on a busy street with lots of traffic?								
It's also important to know how your child with different situations. Does your								
chil	d sta	y calm	th	ings don't go as plan	ned?	,		
Make sure your house has everyday things and enough healthy food for your kids.								
Make a "Practice Run"								
It's wise to make some before the big day. Let your child stay home alone for 30								
minutes to an hour while you nearby. When you return, talk with your kid about the								
experience.								
Before You Leave								
	Set time for Make sure your child understands when you are free and when you							

might not be able to answer a call. Set special \_\_\_\_\_\_, like TV time and kinds of shows, screen time and computer rules. Make sure that your child understands and follows them. 21. A. empty B. simple C. natural D. silent 22. A. relax B. stand C. manage D. miss 23. A. silly B. wise C. easy D. hard 24. A. stream B. hill C. area D. park 25. A. replies B. treats C. rests D. deals 26. A. when C. unless D. before B. until 27. A. practice C. experience B. exercise D. support 28. A. follow B. continue C. include D. remain 29. A. calling C. laughing D. smiling B. shouting 30. A. roles C. rules B. laws D. signs 第三部分 阅读理解(共两大题,满分45分) Ⅶ. 补全对话(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分) 根据对话内容,从文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,其中有两个为多余选项。 A: Honey, I've invited my father to come and live with us. B: Does he want to? A: \_\_31\_\_ But I hope he can accept. I don't want him to be lonely, and that house is way too big just for him. B: You did a great thing. \_\_\_32 \_\_ He is my hero and I can learn from him. A: \_\_33 B: Sure. With his help, I can become a great manager easily. You know, sometimes I met difficult things in my job. A: Yeah, he has lots of experience of being a great manager. <u>34</u> B: Yeah, he is great! Don't worry! 35 Usually it is difficult for an old man to leave his own house.

6

A: You are right. Whatever his choice is, I will agree with him.

A. Do you really think so?

- B. Why doesn't he come to live with us?
- C. I want your father to live with us, too.
- D. When will he come and live with us?
- E. Well, he said that he would think about it.
- F. Whatever he met, he never gave in.
- G. If he doesn't want to live with us, we can visit him almost every day.

# **哑**. 阅读理解(共 20 小题;每小题 2 分,满分 40 分) 阅读下列短文,从每小题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出一个最佳选项。

A

Language: English Director: Aaron Horvath, Michal Jelenic Date (Theaters): Apr 5, 2023 Runtime: 1h32m Story: The movie follows Mario's travel through the Mushroom Super Mari Bros. Movie Kingdom. He's there to save his brother Luigi from the bad one Bowser. Through Mario's story, it teaches people to believe in themselves and face their fears. Language: English Director: Jeff Fowler Date (Theaters): Apr 8, 2023 Sonic Runtime: 2h2m Story: After getting to Green Hills, Sonic makes a new friend named the Hedgehog 2 Tails. But the bad man Dr. Robotnik returns, with a new partner, Knuckles, in search of a special diamond. Sonic and Tails go on a journey to find the diamond before it falls into the wrong hands.



Father's Dragon

Language: English

Director: Nora Twomey

Date (Theaters): Nov 4, 2023

Runtime: 1h39m

Story: After Elmer and his mother lose the family store, they move to a new city. One day, Elmer meets a homeless cat and it tells him a young dragon lives on Wild Island. Elmer wants to find the dragon because he hopes it can help him make some money. Then he can open a new store for his mom. Will Elmer find the dragon?

- 36. What do Bowser and Dr. Robotnik have in common?
- A. They are both bad people.
- B. They appear in the same movie.
- C. They both have super power.
- D. They both want a diamond.
- 37. Why does Elmer want to find the dragon?
- A. To go on a wonderful trip.
- B. To make friends with it.

C. To save his father.

- D. To let it help make some money.
- 38. What can we learn from the material above?
- A. The first movie is the shortest among the three.
- B. The first two movies share the same director.
- C. The third movie came out earlier than the second one.
- D. Elmer has a pet cat and he loves it very much.

B

My mum told me she would go to Paris for a business trip. She <u>proposed</u> that I should go with her but I wasn't very interested in the idea at first. In the end, though, Mum managed to make me believe that we would have a good time.

We live in London so we didn't have to fly. We took the Eurostar, which is a high-speed train that takes about two hours to get there. I thought that I might be a bit scared as the train travelled through a 50-kilometre-long tunnel under the sea. But as we were travelling when it was already dark, I didn't even realize that we were in the tunnel until we were almost out of it.

Once we were in Paris, and except for a couple of meetings on the first day, Mum was free the rest of the time. We did lots of sightseeing, including going to the Louvre Museum to see Leonardo da Vinci's painting called the Mona Lisa. I'm not usually a big fan of art, but Mum wanted me to go, and it wasn't as boring as I thought it was going to be. It was actually quite exciting to see such a famous painting in real life. Later we visited the Eiffel Tower. As a boy, I wanted to go up to the top floor to experience the excitement, but Mum refused. She's afraid of heights. I was a bit disappointed, but I tried not to show Mum that I minded.

- 39. What does the underlined word "proposed" in Paragraph I mean?
- A. Refused.
- B. Avoided.
- C. Hated.
- D. Suggested.
- 40. How did the writer feel before his journey on the Eurostar train to Paris?
- A. He felt nervous about part of the journey.
- B. He felt pleased because he didn't have to fly.
- C. He felt calm about going through a very long tunnel.
- D. He felt interested to see what a high-speed train was like.
- 41. What can we know about the visit to the Louvre Museum?
- A. It made the writer feel disappointed.
- B. It made the writer want to visit other countries.
- C. It was a better experience than the writer had expected.
- D. It showed that the writer's opinion about art shows was right.
- 42. What would the writer say to a friend about the trip?
- A. It wasn't all perfect, but I really enjoyed.
- B. It was all fantastic. I did everything that I wanted to do.
- C. It was all right, although I didn't see anything really amazing.
- D. It wasn't great. I don't think I'll go on a business trip with mum again.

C

Dear teachers and students, today my subject is about how to take family possibility.

Like other family members, children should also play a part in the family. We need to do our part to make our parents relaxed and show them that we are thankful for what they have done.

Firstly, help with the housework. It includes tasks such as washing dishes, washing clothes

and cleaning the house. By sharing the housework, we can share the pressure on our parents, too. We can also so show them that we are able to help them.

Secondly, support our family members. We should listen to them when they need to talk and offer a helping hand when they are in need. And be there for them during different times. By showing understanding, we can get close to our family members.

Thirdly, be responsible for our actions and choices. Make good decisions and be responsible for our mistakes. By taking action, we can show our family members that we are trustworthy (值得信赖的). And they can depend on us.

By doing the above, we can create a positive and loving environment for ourselves and our family members. We should try our best to achieve these and show our thanks to our family who give us love and support.

- 43. What does the underlined word "It" in the third paragraph refer to?
- A. The pressure. B. The family. C. The h
  - C. The housework.
- D. The family responsibility.
- 44. How can we get close to our family members according to Paragraph 4?
- A. By working hard.

- B. By showing understanding.
- C. By doing some housework.
- D. By making good decision.
- 45. In which part can you find the passage?
- A. Nature.
- B. Family.
- C. Art.
- D. Sporting.

D

The world's first large language model (LLM) for moon study is coming! It makes studying the moon much faster and easier than before.

The new tool came out in August at the China International Big Data Industry Expo in Guiyang, Guizhou. The Chinese Academy of Sciences' Institute of Geochemistry (中国科学院地球化学研究所) and the Alibaba Cloud Intelligence Group (阿里云智能集团) made it together.

The LLM is the "smart brain" for the digital moon, which has the most moon information in one place in the world, said Xinhua.

On the moon, there are more than 1 million big craters (太陨石坑) and lots of small ones. It's really hard for scientists to find all these holes by themselves. The LLM can tell and remember different craters by size, depth and shape.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问:

https://d.book118.com/668025003010007001